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Q-80 Captain Examination Update

The Department of Human Resources Public Safety Team has announced the application
filing period for the Q-80 Captain promotional examination, which is scheduled to begin
on Monday, May 1, 2023. The following members have been selected as subject matter
experts for the Q-80 examination:

Commander Rachel Moran
Captain Gaetano Caltagirone
Captain Derrick Jackson
Captain David Maron
Captain Alexa O'Brien
Captain Sean Perdomo

These individuals are not available to guide, mentor, tutor, or in any way assist
candidates in their preparation for the Q-80 examination. Members shall not approach
these individuals with questions regarding any aspect of test preparation with respect to
this examination.

Any specific questions about the Q-80 Captain promotional examination may be directed
to the DHR Public Safety Team at DHR-Pub Li@Safety@sfgo.org.
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WILLIAM SCOTT
Chief of Police

Per DN 20-150, all sworn & non-sworn members shall electronically acknowledge this Department
document in PowerDMS. Members whose duties are relevant to this document shall be held
responsiblefor compliance. Any questions regarding this policy should be made to
sfpd.writtendirectives@sfgov.org who will provide additional information.

Safety with Respect


